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RECORDED AS

Northeast Chapter Meeting
Thursday April 9th, 2009

Cobblestone Creek, Brillion, WI

Northeast Chapter of the
Wisconsin Society of Land Surveyors

Don’t forget to pay your 2009 due’s. You can check the paid members list to see if you
have paid. This will be the last newsletter you will receive unless you are paid. If your

information is wrong contact Tom Leslie at 448-4495 or at tleslie63@yahoo.com

Program:
Rick VanGoethem will be discussing the proposed AE-10 (Continuing Education)
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2009 TENTATIVE MEETING

SCHEDULE & LOCATION

e April 9th, 2009

Regular meeting - Brillion
Cobblestone Creek

e May 14th, 2009

Board of Directors - Appleton
e July 9th, 2009

Regular meeting - Luxemburg
Northbrook

e August 13th, 2009

Board of Directors - Green Bay
Mackinaws

e October 8th, 2009

Regular meeting - Appleton
e November 12th, 2009

Board of Directors - Kaukauna
Out O’ Town

e January 14th, 2010

Regular meeting - Green Bay

Ravine
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Chapter newsletter online update.....

the electronic version of the newsletter has
been working great. Please let me know

Newsletter if any questions arise.

Online? The Website is up
and in working order. Currently we
have 80% of our members receiving the news-
letter by e-mail . If you would like to sign up for
the electronic newsletter email me at jme-

neau@mach-iv.com
Visit us at - WWw.wsls-nec.org

Jeff Meneau - Newsletter Editor

2009 WSLS OFFICERS:

¢ John Baudhuin - (Northeast
Chapter Rep.)

¢ Jim Wallen - (President)
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2009 Chapter Representatives

President - Jim Westerman 920-662-9641

President Elect - Dale Raisleger—920-662-2173

Director - Terry Van Hout—920-406-1477

Past President - Gary Zahringer - 920-731-0381

Secretary\Treasurer - Tom Leslie - 920-448-4495

Newsletter Editor - Jeff Meneau

Auditing
Ch: Tom Giese
(448-3111)

Mike Kaczmarzyk

Ethics & Practices

Ch: Tom Leslie
(448-4495)
Dale Raisleger
Tom Giese

Ryan Duckart

Land Records

Ch: Patrick Ford
(448-4493)

Jeff De Zeeuw

Legislative
Ch: Ed Harvey
(459-3826)
Nominating
Ch: Bob Reider
(731-4168)
Tom Wood

Joel Wald

Photographer

Lisa Van Horn (437-1044)

Program
Ch: Terry Vanhout

(406-1477)

Public Relations

Ch: Lisa Van Horn
(437-1044)
Mike Kaczmarzyk
Dan Hoel

Aaron Ballast

Scholarship
Ch: Tom Wood
(733-8377)
Dale Raisleger
Tom Leslie
Joel Wald
Tom Giese

Jim Sehloff

Membership
Ch: Jim Sehloff
(991-1866)
Tom Leslie

Joel Wald

Student Chapter

Ch: Scott Van Calster
Kristin Bertrand
Jamie Loritz

Garrick Loberger

Trig Star
Ch: Tom Wood
(733-8377)
Jim Westerman

Chris Cleary

CST Committee

Ch: Troy Hewitt
(662-9641)
Jim Westerman

Bryan Pfeffer
Webmaster

Ch: Scott De Baker

(662-9641)
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2009

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP

Return To:
Tom Leslie
166 Apple Tree Court

Green Bay, WI 54302

Name:

Registration Number,

Mailing Address:

Phone Number (work)

(Home)

(Fax)

(E-mail)

Signature:

Date

Membership Dues:

() Professional Member:

$40.00

() Affiliate Member:
$20.00
() Life Member

No dues

() Student Member
$10.00

() Sustaining Member

$80.00

$120.00

Any person currently registered as a Land Surveyor

in the State of Wisconsin.

Any person not registered, who is interested in Land Surveying.

Any person having reached the age of 65, retired

from practice, having been a member for two years prior to the date of retirement,
having been recommended by a member and application approved by the Board of
Directors.

Any person currently enrolled in a surveying curriculum.

Any commercial or professional institution or individuals interested or affiliated with

the surveying profession.
Membership includes a display of their business card in Quarterly newsletter.

Membership includes a full page ad and display of their business card in quarterly
newsletter.

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: “THE NORTHEAST CHAPTER OF WSLS”
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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE:

My first quarter as the Northeast Chapter President for 2009 is almost over. It truly is amazing how fast
the time does go by. As a kid | can recall my dad telling me to enjoy life while you can because it goes
by faster as you get older. Like any kid, | said "whatever dad". Now | can appreciate his words of wis-
dom.

First and foremost, | would like to thank the Nominating Committee and the Northeast Chapter for giving
me the opportunity to serve as your President. | would like to recognize Bob Reider for serving the last
4 years on the Chapter Board and my predecessor, Gary Zahringer, for his leadership as your former
president. | would also like to congratulate Jim Wallen for his recent position as the President of the
Wisconsin Society of Land Surveyors.

I have been in the land surveying profession for twenty plus years and this year has been the slowest of
economic times that | have seen. But what is remarkable to me is that even in the slowest of economic
times, the land surveyors throughout the state share the same camaraderie and professionalism to-
wards one another as they would during the best of times. What a unique group of individuals to be a
part of! Let's hope that the proposed stimulus money gets our profession back on track.

The Public Relations Committee will be participating again this year in the “A Day in the Life” at the Na-
tional Railroad Museum in Green Bay April 21st-23rd. If you would like to volunteer please contact Lisa
Van Horn for details. On March 11th Rick VanGoethem proctored a CST exam for 14 of his students.
All 14 received a Level 1 Certification. Way to go! On March 13th the Northeast Chapter sponsored a
seminar on easements and riparian rights. The seminar was well received by all that attended. A spe-
cial thanks to Gary Zahringer for organizing this event.

Rick VanGoethem is scheduled to make a presentation at our general membership meeting on April 9th
at Cobblestone Creek in Brillion. He will be discussing the proposed chapter AE-10 of the Wisconsin
Administrative Code. This is a pertinent topic as the continuing education rules will be in effect next
year.

I look forward to seeing all of you at the April meeting.

James R. Westerman

Chapter President
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The Thursday, April 9th 2009 meeting of the Northeast Chapter of the Wisconsin Society of Land Surveyors:

Cobblestone Creek
740 W Ryan Street
Brillion, WI

Attitude adjustment is at 6:00 pm and Dinner is at 6:45 pm Dinner will cost $15.00
One paid member in attendance will receive a FREE MEAL compliments of Jim Winkler of
Valley Surveying Instruments.

If you plan on attending the meeting please RSVP so we can get an accurate count for
the meal.

Tom Leslie Secretary\Treasurer (920)448-4495 or Jim Westerman - President- 920-662-9641
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Seiler is your One Source Solution for...

‘SG*ANNING \ SERVICE

pportunities
or §ﬂrveyars Today

We service and
www.seilerinst.com repair all brands,

from Tribrachs to
SEILER =

Seiler Instrument — Wisconsin

9755 Airways Court o 1 eschow

Franklin, Wl 53132 (920) 451-8686

(877) 444-6515 E-mail: tlueschow@seilerinst.com 2, Thes

(414) 423-0780 Holly Urbain & Trimble.
Fax: (41 4) 423-0831 Cell: (608) 279-1007

E-mail: hmurbain@seilerinst.com

Jim Melson A

Cell: (414) 322-9801
Email: jnelson@seilerinst.com AL

SALES - SERVICE - RENTALS + REPAIRS + FINANCING
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2009 WINTER
General Membership Meeting
Northeast Chapter of WSLS

The 2009 Winter General Meeting was held on
Tanuary 8, 2009 at The Ravine in Green Bay, WL
There were 49 members present, including 4
students, when Gary Zahringer called the General
Meeting to order at 7:33 pm.

A motion was made, seconded and approved to
accept the General Meeting minutes of October
9 2008.

A motion was made, seconded and approved to
accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented in the
January 2009 Newsletter.

Newsletter Editors Report (Jeff Meneau)
= No report at this time

WSLS Report (John Baudhuin)

=  Minnesota Society of Professional
Surveyors got a cease-and-desist order
against a firm advertising on the web for
survey services without a licensed
surveyor on staff

= Standards Review Committee gave an
update of current reviews in progress

=  Brian Meyer was selected as the La
Crosse County Surveyor

=  Foundation received a donation of a
number of books. A Gurley solar transit
and a Burger mining transit were obtained
thru on-line auctions

=  Walworth County has an individual,
already fined $250 for unlicensed
practice, still continuing his “practice”.
With evidence, the County DA will
happily make more charges

= A draft of the survey modernization bill
will be out in January, once attorneys are
finished working on the bill

= A notice for the CST exam in January has
been placed on the WSLS website and
mailed to affiliate and student members

Auditing Committee (Dale Raisleger)

= The committee has received the books
from the Treasurer and will have a report
at the February Board meeting

CST Committee (Jim Westerman)

= [t appears that there will be a significant
drop in the number of participants as more

Page 8

schools are proctoring their own tests (35
last year, around 10 this year)

Still hammering on the DOT to include
CST requirements in their hiring
practices, especially construction staking

Ethics and Practices (Tom Leslie)

No form requests since the last meeting

Land Records (Pat Ford)

Brown County Register of Deeds Cathy
Williquette 1s the recipient of the 2008
Wisconsin Newspaper Association Badger
Award. The award 1s given for
demonstrating outstanding effort to
protect and enhance openness in
conducting public business

Gregg Moore, a member of the Eau Claire
County Board, is the interim chair of the
Wisconsin Geographic Information
Coordmnation Council (WIGICC). His
term runs to September 2010. The
WIGICC mission is to facilitate the
delivery of public services, encourages
economic development, and helps protect
the public and the environment by
improving the quality, accessibility,
utility, and value of geographic
information and technologies. Note there
are no surveyors on the 15-member
WIGICC board. The next meeting is
February 11% at a site to be determined
Local governments are working to do a
2010 aerial photography flight. The 2010
Wisconsin Regional Orthophotography
Consortium has selected the team of
Ayres Associates and Aero-Metric as the
preferred contractor

Information for section corners is
available through PL.SSFinder on the State
Cartographer’s website for Brown,
Calumet, Green Lake, Portage, Shawano
and Winnebago Counties in the NE
Chapter area

2008 Wisconsin National Agriculture
Imagery Program (NAIP) is complete.
The photography is 1 meter true color and
will be available as a free download from
WisconsinView.org later this year

The WLIA annual conference will be
February 18 through 20 at the Kalahan
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Legislative (Ed Harvey)
= Noreport at this time

Membership (Jim Sehloff)

= Membership counts as of Dec. 31, 2008:
64 - Professional
11 - Affiliate
26 - Student
5 - Sustaining
15 - Lifetime

121 Total

Nominating Committee (Tom Halverson)

= Terry Van Hout has agreed to accept the
nomination of Director for 2009

= A complete list of previous chapter officers
1s available online

Program Committee (Terry Van Hout)

= No presentation for this meeting.

=  Contact Terry with your suggestions for
possible topics for upcoming 2009 General
meetings

Public Relations (Dan Hoel)

= Thanks to everyone who volunteered their
time and efforts for the past years activities,
including the National Railroad Museum
“Day in the Life”, WSLS museum set-ups
around the State and the Farm Tech Days

Scholarship Committee (Tom Wood)

= The 2009 Northeast Chapter Scholarship
was awarded to Grant Sackett from
Nicolet Technical College

= The 2008 Don Rhode Leadership
Scholarship was awarded to Troy Collins
from Michigan Tech University

CONGRATULATIONS!

Student Representative (Don’t know name)

=  Schools are still in winter recess so not
many students attending

Seminar Committee (Gary Zahringer)

= Seminar has set up for March 13 at Rock
Gardens (same as last year) with Gary
Wickert for the morning session and ?77?
for the afternoon session

= Cost should be around the same as last year
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Trig Star (Tom Wood)

=  The raffle raised $172, including the
winner’s share, which was donated back

Old Business

= Students introduced themselves
= Welcome to Lifetime Member Dave Mau

New Business

= A Continuing Education update was given by
Lisa Van Hormn & Dave Chrouser — discussion
included:

- 100% online PDH credits
allowed in current draft. WSLS is
not happy with this — looking for
75% online max

- Institute will do a “trial run”
using sign-up sheets for each
seminar, maybe using a stamp to
mark attendance?

- WSLS is planning on keeping
track of PDH hours for members
of WSLS (not as “big brother”
but as a benefit to the surveyor)

= 2009 Elections were held with the following
results:
President — Jim Westerman
President Elect — Dale Raisleger
Director — Terry Van Hout
Secretary/Treasurer — Tom Leslie

= Rob Harris is running for WSLS Director-at-
Large for 2009. PLEASE VOTE!

= NE Chapter will sponsor Bucky’s Challenge
t-shirts. The shirts will display the NE
Chapter logo (good promo for the Chapter!)

= Anupdate will be given on the computer
software issues after January 19th

= A motion was made, seconded and passed to
continue the Chapter §1000 donation the
WSLS Foundation. The check will be given to
Jim Westerman for presentation at the
Institute Foundation meeting

= A BIG “Thank You” to Bob Reider for his 4
years of invaluable service on the NE Chapter
Board

Valley Surveying Free Meal: Lee Telfer
Chapter Free Meal: Jim Hebert

Being no further business, a motion was made,
seconded and passedto adjourn 8:21 PM.
Respectively Submitted,

Thomas Leslie
Secretary/Treasurer
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BLUE PRINT
- /7“= SERVICE CO.

I N C ORP ORATED

THE PLAN MANAGEMENT TEAM

2350 WEST PERSHING STREET, SUITE A APPLETON, WISCONSIN 54914

(920) 733-4539 ¢ | 8OO 640-4539 e FAX (920) 733-1438

I Technology and Reprographic Services for Land Surveyors ﬂ

WIDE FORMAT PLOTTING,

PRINTING, COPYING AND
SCANNING SYSTEMS

***Leqse***

DIGITAL REPROGRAPHIC p
SERVICES r

*Enlargement and Reduction®
*Plotting & Copying®*

*Photographic Quality

reproduction of Aerial Photos®

Supplies for all wide format Engineering Copiers, Ink Jet Plotters,

Plain Paper LED Plotters, and Manual Drafting.
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THE NORTHEAST WISCONSIN CHAPTER OF THE WISCONSIN SOCIETY

LAND SURVEYORS

- APRIL 9TH, 2009 MEMBERSHIP ROSTER -

Michael Andraschko
CQM, Inc.
andraschko@cgminc.com

Chad Beihoff

Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.

cbeihoff@releeinc.com

Steven Bieda
Mau & Associates
sbhieda@mau-associates.com

Brandon Borkovetz
Student
brandon_bork20@yahoo.com

Harold Charlier
Retired
hcharlier@wi.rr.com

Christopher Cleary
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
chrisc@martenson-eisele.com

Bernard Danhiuex
Retired

Casey Dubois
Student
casey.dubois@nwtc.edu

Patrick Erdmann
Student
perdmann@peoplepc.com

Douglas Frisque
Student

Kelly Grzeskowiak
Northeast Asphalt
klgrz@aol.com

Ted Harris
Retired

Aaron Ballast
TNT Professional Land Surveyors
tnt-pls@tntsurveyors.com

Kristin Bertrand
Student
kbert@usa.com

Larry Blatchford
Mau & Associates
Iblatchford@mau-associates.com

Eugene Braun
Retired

David Chrouser
Mau & Associates
dchrouser@mau-associates.com

Andy Cleveland
Mach IV Engineering & Surveying LLC
acleveland@mach-iv.com

Scott DeBaker
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
sdebaker@releeinc.com

Ryan Duckart
AECOM
ryan.duckart@sts.aecom.com

Thomas Fogarty
Retired
tfogarty@new.rr.com

Thomas Giese
City of Green Bay
tomgi@ci.green-bay.wi.us

Hugh Guy Jr.
Hugh Guy Jr. Land Surveying
hguy@centurytel.net

Robert Harris
Harris & Associates, Inc.
rharris@harrisinc. net

Brandt Beer
Student
bucketball2@msn.com

Kimberly Beyer
Student
kimberly.beyer@nwtc.com

Don Ebben Blue Print Service
Company, Inc.

Blue Print Service Company, Inc.
debben@blueprintservice.com

Curtis Cannon Jr
Student

Robert Clark

Graef, Anhalt, Schloemer & Assoc.,
Inc.

robert.clark@gasai.com

Kevin Damrow
Student

Jeffrey DeZeeuw
Steinbrecher & Meneau, Inc.
smijeffd@choicecnemail.com

Carl Elfstrom
Retired

Patrick Ford
Brown County Survey Dept.
ford_pj@co.brown.wi.us

Brian Gross
Oconto County Courthouse
brian.gross@co.oconto.wi.us

Thomas Halverson
Carow Land Surveying
tom_h@carowlandsurveying.com

Troy Hewitt
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
thewitt@releeinc.com

OF



Darwin Hintz
Retired

Gene Hojan
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
ghojan@releeinc.com

Joshua Johnson
Student
johnsonja315@hotmail.com

Jonathan Keckeisen
Student
jonnykeck22@yahoo.com

Samuel Kotke
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
samk@ martenson-eisele.com

Peter Kuen
Fond du Lac County
peter kuen@fdlco.wi.gov

Joseph Lett, Jr.
Wisconsin Public Service Corp.
jwlett@integrysgroup.com

Brad Maleport
Student
bmaleport@ yahoo.com

Kenneth Meneau
Steinbrecher & Meneau, Inc.
smikenm(@ choicecnemail.com

Mat Moser
Student
the farmer_3@hotmail.com

Paul Nordwig
Omnni Associates, Inc
paul.nordwig@omnni.com

Elton Peterson
Retired
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Daniel Hoel
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
danh@ martenson-eisele.com

Nathan Hornick
Student
nathan.hornick@ mymail.nwtc.edu

Michael Kaczmarzyk
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
mikek@martenson-eisele.com

Ryan Klarner
Student
klarnt02@yahoo.com

Jesse Krueger
Harris & Associates, Inc.
jkrueger@harrisinc.net

A. Roger Laning
Sheboygan County
rlaning@msn.com

Jamie Loritz
Student

David Mau
Retired
dmau@new.rr.com

Jeff Meneau
Mach 1V Engineering & Surveying LLC
jmeneau@ mach-iv.com

Jon Motquin
Brown County Planning
Motquin_JP@co.brown.wi.us

Kyle Norman
Student
normankj26@yahoo.com

Jack Peterson
Student
jack peterson@mymail. nwic.edu
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Kurt Hoffman
Student
kurthoffman@aol.com

Robert Johanning
Retired

Craig Keach
Meridian Surveying LLC
ckeach@meridian-wi.com

Chatfield Kolar
Retired

Kurt Kruger
Kapur & Associates
kkruger@kapur-assoc.com

Thomas Leslie
Brown County Property Listing
leslie_tl@co.brown wi.us

Anthony Lulloff
Aerometric Inc.
alulloff@aerometric.com

James Mayer
Mayer Land Surveying
jmayer8@new.rr.com

Larry Miller
Omnni Associates
larry. miller@omnni.com

Brad Nelson
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
bdnelson77@hotmail.com

Jared Peters
Student
jared.peters@mymail. nwitc.edu

Bryan Pfeffer
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
bpfeffer@releeinc.com



Greg Griffin Positioning Solutions
Positioning Solutions
gregg@1psc.com

Bob Reider
Carow Land Surveying
bob_r@ carowlandsurveying.com

Donald Rhode
Retired

Nicholas Schuelke
Student
nickschuelke@hotmail.com

Dixon Schwarz
Student

Paul Steinbrecher
Steinbrecher & Meneau, Inc.
smipauls@choiceonemail.com

Mark Teuteberg
Qconto County Courthouse
mark.teuteberg@co.oconto.wi.us

Lisa Van Horn
Van Horn & Van Horn, LLC
lvanhorn@new.rr.com

Kyle Vander Loop
Student
kylevanderloop@yahoo.com

Joel Wald
Omnni Associates
joel. wald@omnni.com

Bernard Watermolen
Retired

Gary A. Zahringer
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
garyz@martenson-eisele.com

APRIL 9TH, 2009, 142ND EDITION

Casey Pries
Student
casey.pries@mymail.nwic.edu

Dennis Reim
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
dreim@releeinc.com

Mike Roach
Retired
mrsurveyor@sbcglobal.net

Charles Schueppert
Student
rocketj2005@hotmail.com

Terry Lueschow Seiler Instruments

Seiler Instruments
tlueschow@seilerinst.com

Don Wiegel Survey Supply Shop
Survey Supply Shop

Raymond Tilly
Retired
rtilly@new.rr.com

Les Van Horn
Van Horn & Van Horn, LLC
vanhorn@new.rr.com

Rick VanGoethem
Northeast Wl Technical College
rick.vangoethem@nwic.edu

Keith Walenski
Harris & Associates, Inc.
kwalenski@ harrisinc.net

James Westerman
Robert E. Lee & Associates, Inc.
jwesterman@releeinc.com
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Dale Raisleger
Brown County Highway Dept.
raisleger_de@co.brown wi.us

Kory Rentmeester
Wisconsin Public Service Corp.
kjrentmeester@integrysgroup.com

C.W. Rollman
Retired
log3@new.rr.com

William Schuette
wschuette@new.rr.com

Jim Smith
Martenson & Eisele, Inc.
jims@ martenson-eisele.com

Lee Telfer
Lee Telfer & Associates
aapleridge@dcwis.com

Scott Van Calster
Student
scottvan@sbcglobal. net

Terry Van Hout
Mead & Hunt
terry. vanhout@ meadhunt.com

Rick Voskamp
Mead and Hunt Inc.
richard.voskamp@meadhunt.com

James Wallen
Brown County Property Listing
wallen_je@co.brown wi.us

Thomas Wood
Harris & Associates, Inc.
twood@ harrisinc. net
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Valley KEEPING A No V.8.11

) SIGHT Sales, . No Service !
S“N&Ylng ON THE Service & Know V¥.$.1. !
Instruments FUTURE ! Rental Know Service !

2107 N. RICHMOND ST. ¢ APPLETON,WI54911 ¢ (920)731-8030 ¢ FAX (920)731-4824

M@ﬂﬁm BOEE N m&; T

THE WAY TO GO

The Robotic choice in FOCUS 10 Total Stations provides wireless
communication between the rod and the instrument. This drives and manages
measurements completely at the rod. With a FOCUS 10 Robotic Total Station,
optical surveys can be performed with only one operator.

The EPOCH 25 L1/L2 GPS System provides robust field
performance for rugged surveying conditions. Spectra Precision
GPS technology for accurate and reliable real-time positioning
is idea for all surveying needs. Survey Pro software is the ideal
field software for EPOCH 25, providing the option of a fast,
one-person surveying solution.
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Brown County Technical Advisory Committee Update

Since the Chapter 21 Subdivision Ordinance was last updated in 2002, Brown County
has experienced rapid growth. In order to provide for the orderly development, rede-
velopment, and cost effective delivery of public services, the Brown County Planning
Commission has established a Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) to review neces-
sary technical updates to Brown County’s Subdivision Ordinance. The committee is
comprised of Brown County staff, local municipal officials, registered land surveyors,
and developers.

The TAC is seeking written comments from local surveyors and developers to assist in
updating technical standards and ordinance language. Several topics to be reviewed
by the TAC include increasing the minimum acreage necessitating a Certified Survey
Map (CSMs) or plat, addressing requirements for geotechnical studies, establishing
mandatory pre-submittal sketch plan review guidelines for CSMs, refining the elec-
tronic submittal and distribution process, and development of specific language for
planned unit development (PUD) and traditional neighborhood design (TND) ordi-
nances.

Please forward your written correspondence to Brown County Senior Planner Jon
Motquin at motquin jp@co.brown.wi.us. The TAC welcomes any suggestions by July

TREASURER’S REPORT

March 22, 2009

Checking Account
Starting Balance 2-17-08 6038.32
Deposits 2660.00+
Checks 1275.29-
Outstanding Checks 798.07-
Current Balance 6624.96*
Cash Box Money 100.00+
(** - Checking Account contains 8615 for donated student meals and $§925 for TrigStar) 1,.540.00-

Available Chapter Funds: 5184.96

6-Month Certificate of Deposit

Last Maturity Balance 10-28-08 2108.16
Total Interest (2.15%) on 10-28-08 2537

2133.53
Next Maturity Date: 4-28-09

TOTAL ASSETS: $7318.49
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WISCONSIN SOCIETY OF LAND SURVEYORS FOUNDATION, INC.
Donald L. Paulson, Treasurer
714 Woodlawn Drive
Madison, Wisconsin 53716

Directors:

January 26, 2009
David Chrouser

President
Arden T. Sandsnes Tom Leslie
Vice President Secretary
Northeast Wisconsin Chapter, WSLS
Joy Zastrow-Mulcahy 166 Apple Tree Court
Bacetary Green Bay, WI 54302
Donald L. Paulson, Re: W.S.L.S. Foundation Donation
Treasurer
Dear Tom

Daniel V. Birrencott

The Wisconsin Society of Land Surveyor’s Foundation, with deep

Lee Villeneuve appreciation, acknowledges your 2009 contribution of $400.00 From
Golf Outing & $1000.00 Donation in support of the advancement of
Francis R. Thousand education in the field of Land Surveying.

This letter is your receipt for your $1400.00 contribution.
Gerald W. Mahun

Gratefully yours,

Dhiseelil L. Vazlisae:

Donald L. Paulson
Treasurer

Lisa Van Horn

- Burt J. Naumann

Terrance L. Genske

Chester J. Nowaczyk

John P. Casucci

Joesph A. Gruber

David E. Tlusty

Phone: 608-222-5752 E-Mail donpaulson@charter.net
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Positioning Solutions Company

PSC is proud to announce it is Topcon’s only Dealer with a location in Wisconsin.
Positioning Solutions takes over the territory previously served by Scientific Instruments.

he leading distributor of equipment, services, and supplies to the

Positioning Solutions’ goal is to be t
pectations in providing innovative

surveying, construction, and related industries by exceeding customer ex
solutions and exemplary training, customer service and support.
For more information, visit www.1psc.com

A2TOoPCON

It's time.

(_e_/ 2236 Bluemound Rd Unit A
POSITIONING SOLUTIONS pinzenoa-soss - Fx:262-790-5253

MICHIGAN ILLINOIS INDIANA MISSOURI
2314 N. 5th Street 5410 Newport Dr. Suite 44 7528 Pendleton Pike 7465 S. Lindbergh
Saint Louis, MO 63125

Niles, Michigan 49120 Rolling Meadows, IL 60008 Indianapalis, IN 46226
888-313-6111 888-224-6153

800-632-3923 800-343-7726
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2009 WINTER MEETING of the
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

The 2009 Winter Board Meeting was held at Sports
Corner in De Pere on Tuesday, February 17. There were
13 members present when President Jim Westerman
called the meeting to order at 6:42 pm.

A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept
the last Board Meeting minutes of November 13, 2008

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed and accepted

The following reports were given:

NEWSLETTER EDITORS REPORT  (Jeff Meneau)
¢ No report at this time

WSLS REPORT (John Baudhuin)

s Last meeting was held January 23, 2009

s WSLS has offered assistance to the Dept. of
Licensing & Regulations, especially in complaints
dealing with un-licensed practice

s 630 total registrants for the last Institute, down
from previous years but still considered a
successful event

® The Board warned of mixing the operations of the
Ethics Committee with the Standards Review
Committee. The committees have different
functions and directions

e There will be a seminar on CSM descriptions in
April and another in late May or early June

¢ A Strategic Planning meeting about SWOT will
be held on March 20 in the Stevens Point area

¢ Changes are needed to the Condominium Law,
including monumentation requirements

¢ A lobbying effort will be made to acquire some $$
from the Federal Stimulus Packages and earmark
it for remonumentation efforts in Wisconsin

¢+ Elizabeth Roat, WSLS member and RLS, has
been hired by WSLS to take on unlicensed survey
practice around the State (starting in Burnett Co.)

AUDITING (Tom Giese)

s A handout of the 2008 audit was reviewed.
Everything looks good

CST (Troy Hewitt)
s 14 registrants are ready to take the CST Level
test on March 14 at NWTC (Rick recently sent
an email stating that all 14 passed the test)

ETHICS AND PRACTICE (Tom Leslie)

e Norequests for forms were received since last
Board meeting
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LAND RECORDS (Pat Ford)

s No report at this time

LEGISLATIVE (Ed Harvey)

s  No report at this time

MEMBERSHIP (Jim Sehloff)
s  There are 98 paid members as of this meeting
50 Professional
4 Affiliate
26 Students

3 Sustaining
15 Lifetime

o  Affiliate membership has taken the biggest drop
numbers (usually 20-25 but last 2 yrs. have been 4)

NOMINATING (Bob Reider)

s No report at this time

PROGRAM (Terry Van Hout)

e Rick Van Goethem has agreed to lead a discussion at
the next General Membership meeting concerning the
latest A-E 10 (Continuing Education) requirements

PUBLIC RELATIONS (Lisa Van Horn)

s Coleman H.S. has asked for a presentation to their
Landscaping/Architecture class on April 29 There is
a NSPS surveying video available online if needed

o  May 7 at NWTC will be the Engineering Open House

+ National Railroad Museum has again asked the NE
Chapter to participate in “A Day in the Life” from
April 21-23. There will be two shifts each day with 3
people per shift. Lisa VH will be contacting you to
volunteer your services!!!

SCHOLARSHIP (Tom Wood)
¢ No report at this time

SEMINAR (Gary Zahringer)

e  This year’s seminar will be held on March 13 at Rock
Gardens. An member list from WSLS will be used
for mailings, along with the flier being sent to local
attorneys, county and state related departments, title
companies and surveyors

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE (Scott Van Calster)
o CST exam will be at NWTC this March
¢ March 4 will be Mock Interview Day at NWTC
e Internships are coming up soon for students. Should
we post summer jobs on the NE Chapter website if
possible? Tt was pointed out the NWTC does do
mailings similar to this idea.
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TRIG*STAR COMMITTEE (Tom Wood)

$925 in the coffers right now — should some of
this money be made available for CST??
Perhaps one splitting the meeting between the
two funds??

De Pere, WDP and Southwest should be good to
go this year

Pizza Hut has offered a “prize” of some sort to
help in hopefully obtaining student participants
The NE Chapter does pay for the plaque
engraving each year

OLD BUSINESS

Scott De Baker has chosen what programs he
needs to revamp the Chapter website. Lisa VH
will obtain the programs through her association
with NWTC and pass them on to Scott ASAP
Photos and the amount of them shown on the
website was discussed. We do not want to
overwhelm the website but pictures here and
there would be a nice addition — scholarship
winners, presenters, special guests, golf & trap
Did anyone get to see how our logo looked on
the Bucky's Challenge t-shirts? (Personal note —
our team was robbed of the “Best Dressed” prize)

NEW BUSINESS

After a short discussion, it was agreed that the
NE Chapter will pay for the meal of the Student
Rep at all Board meetings. Any other students
who happen to attend will be on their own

A motion was made, seconded and passed to
allow students a special “bare bones™ cost to the
NE Chapter Seminar on March 13* Gary Z will
get a price to the Board (325 1s the agreed cost)
The programs, seminars and Chapter meetings
should be more geared towards eamning PDHs
Should some sort of Certificate of Attendance
be generated for hand out at the seminar? Jim
Westerman will take charge of this

Whe approves the content of our seminars for
PDH hours?

Deo case/survey problems presented at a General
Meeting qualify for PDHs?

Should the Chapter keep track of the paid
members PDH hours?

Hopefully most of these questions will be
answered at Rick VG presentation at April’s
meeting in Brillion

Being no further business a motion was made, seconded
and passed to adjourn at 3:52 PM

Respectively submitted,

Tom Leslie
Secretary
Winter 2009 Board Meeting

Page 19



APRIL 9TH, 2009, 142ND EDITION Page 20

@ 9, Valley James R. Winkler
POSITIONING SOLUTIONS COMPANY @ Inotees ~  (Owiter

2107 N. Richmond St. / Appleton, Wi 54911

Sheboygan, WI 53081
mobile(920) 980-7585

office(920) 451-8686 il NORTHEAST CHAPTER OF THE
fax{920)451-8596 sl WISCONSIN SOCIETY OF LAND SURVEYORS

¢ No VEIL
# MARSHALL BABBITZ Sales, SERVICE & Rentals No Service I
CONSTRUCTION & SURVEY SALES . = o, . o : Kriow VSI 1!
TOPCON Keaping a Sight'on the Future”™ 5
BUSINESS: (262) 798-5252 R
2236 BLUEMOUND ROAD, UNIT A FAX: (262) 798-5253 Office: 1920)731-8030/ (92 24
WAUKESHA, WI 53186 CELL: (414) 339-4790 : _( ; )'_ = N fFax' (320)721-4824
www. 1psSc.com marshallb@1psc.com Email: officevsi@aol.com [ Site: www.vsijrw.com
Don Wiegel Tom Monson
UPPLY
Hor
MEMBER WSLS
Telephone 920-468-3239 1928 Commercial Way
Fax 920-468-3239 Green Bay, Wl 54311
£ Terry Lueschow, RLS
b Trimble GPS, Survey and Mapping Sales
5 tlueschow@seilerinst.com
U,t
3 605 N. 8th Street, Suite 522

@ Trimble NEWSLETTER EDITOR

Authorized Dealer

Jeff Meneau
Mach IV Engineering & Surveying LLC
2701 Larsen Road

SUSTAINING MEMBERS Green Bay, WI 54303
|J‘|J‘| i i i I i I i Phone 920-569-5765
Fax: 920-569-5767

E-Mail: jmeneau@mach-iv.com




